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March 31, 2023 E-FILE 
 
Sahtú Land and Water Board 
P.O. Box 1 
Fort Good Hope NT  
X0E 0H0  
 
Attention:  Bonnie Bergsma, Regulatory Specialist 
 
Dear Ms. Bergsma, 
 
Re:    Enbridge Pipelines (NW) Inc. (“Enbridge”) 

Line 21 Replacement Project at KP 158 near Little Smith Creek (the “Project”) 
Sahtú Land and Water Board (“SLWB”)   
Water Licence – Licence No. S20L1-001 – Condition 9 – Annual Review and 
Condition 16 – Annual Water Licence Report 
Land Use Permit – Permit No. S20P-003 Condition 54 – Spill Contingency Plan 

 
Attached is the Annual Water Licence Report for Water Licence No. S20L1-001 relating to the 
Project.  Also, attached as part of Enbridge’s Closure and Reclamation Plan is the Year 2 
(2022) Post-Construction Environmental Monitoring (“PCEM”) Report, which represents the final 
PCEM report. 
 
With respect to Condition 9 of Water Licence No. S20L1-001, Enbridge has reviewed the 
following plans for the Project and has determined that the Plans listed below do not require any 
revisions: 
 

1. L21 KP158 Environmental and Socio-Economic Assessment  
2. L21 KP158 Closure and Reclamation Plan 
3. L21 KP158 Spill Contingency Plan 
4. L21 KP158 Waste Management Plan 
5. L21 KP158 Environmental Protection Plan 

 
With respect Land Use Permit No. S20P-003 Condition 54 there are no changes required to the 
Spill Contingency Plan. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (403) 231-3948 or by e-mail 
at karin.schmidt@enbridge.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Karin Schmidt 
Sr. Advisor 
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